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AAUW Storrs Willimantic

Regular Meeting 

March 2, 2011

These are unapproved minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Storrs/Willimantic Branch of the AAUW.  Any corrections to the accepted minutes will be noted on the following minutes.

Catherine Sampson-Co-President introduced guests and welcomed members. She announced that the speaker for this evening was unable to attend due to illness.

Dr. Elsa Nunez, the President of ECSU said that Eastern was honored as one of the Top 100 Northern Schools in the United States.  It was categorized as an excellent school to work for by the employees, who were randomly selected to interview.  She gave information on the Community Theater and the completion of the Fine Arts Building.  She talked about the budget deficit and how Eastern will be affected.   She has implemented a special program called the Dual Enrollment Program.  She works with high school students, who want to attend college but would be unable to afford to.  This program is funded through private donations. 
Catherine Sampson thanked Denise Bachand for all her work with the website.  Dolores O’Keefe has stepped up to help with membership.  Someone else is needed to work with her. Sheila Siegel will help Leslie Gemme with programs. The minutes from the Regular Meeting held on November 4, 2010 were approved.  
Pamela Thompson said that $1977.00 was collected in honor of Mary Rogers Beckert to benefit the Education Foundation.  The new name is AAUW Educational Opportunities Fund.  

Kathleen Labadorf said the Senate voted down the Equal Pay Act.  Also, the funding was pulled from Planned Parenthood.  She feels more women politicians are needed.  There are several laws that are being voted on at the Federal Level that will affect the welfare of women.  

Catherine introduced a new member.  Randy joined the Peace Corp and went to work in China for two years.  She taught English in a small college.  Most of her students were women.  She found the experience to be very rewarding, and she was able to see first hand some of the things that affect the education and life of women in China.
Susan Eastwood will speak at the League of Women Voters on Thursday March 24th at noon.  This program will be at the First Congregational Church on Route 89.  
Polly Palmquist will celebrate her 90th Birthday on March 31st. 

A program on Climate Change, called “Falling in Love with the Earth” will be presented at the Ashford Library on Wednesday March 30th   at 7:00PM. 
On March 16th, Wally Lamb will give a talk at the Bishop Center at UCONN.  He will talk about Women in Prison. 

Tickets were sold to benefit the Book Award, and $29.00 was collected.  The winners were Anna Churchill, Joan Goba, Kathy Labadorf, Pamela Thompson, Sue Harkness, Ling–chuan Chu, and Ellen Peloquin.  

Respectfully Submitted,
Betty G. Urban
